
Gem County Rod & Gun Club Meeting Minutes 

                                            February 10th, 2025 

 
Directors Present: Director William Barry, Director Larry Albaugh, Director Dave 

Timony, Director Harry Kaczmarek 

 

Officers Present: President Larry Robertson, Vice President Heather Bunting, Secretary 

Jim Bunting 

 

The meeting was brought to order by President Larry Robertson at 7:09 pm at the Senior 

Center located on 719 S Johns Ave in Emmett, Idaho.  

 

Member Concerns: A member of the Club asks if it would be possible to receive e-mails 

to inform Club Members of events on the range and range closures due to work being 

conducted.  Director David Timony informs the member that all this information is put 

on the “Calendar” on the Clubs website. A Facebook page for the Club was discussed to 

help reach out to more Club members. Director David Timony asked VP Heather Bunting 

if she could open and possibly manage the GCR&GC Facebook page. Members of the 

Club, present at the meeting, feel it would be an easier format to look up information on 

Club events and closures. 

 

  

Range Status: Director Larry Albaugh reports some steel for the reactive targets have 

been received but have not been installed.  Director Albaugh also reports that due to the 

weather the range has not seen much use in the last month.  

 

Secretary Jim Bunting gives a range report concerning the hole that has formed by the 

connex down at the rifle range. In 2016 the water running underneath the ground had 

formed the hole and almost swallowed up the connex’s. Secretary Bunting will fix the 

hole but does request some more road mix. Secretary Bunting also informs the Board that 

it is that time of year again to do rock work at the range to fix various things that got 

eroded by the heavy rains in the last couple of months.  

 

The visitor waiver sign has been welded on the iron gate of the entrance of the gun range. 

Everyone agreed it looked amazing and there should be no reason at all for a Club 

Member to not be aware of the guest waiver policy.  A huge thank you to Director 

William Barry for doing such an amazing job on the “Guest Waiver” signage. 

 

Website: VP Heather Bunting and Director Larry Albaugh will be taking over various 

duties on the Clubs website. President Larry Robertson has been managing the website 

but will be retiring from his position as President in the March meeting.  

 

 

 



Vice President Heather Bunting makes a motion to adjourn the February 2025 monthly 

BOD/Officers meeting. The motion is seconded by Director Harry Kaczmarek and it 

carries. 
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